CEPP Minutes 10/18/18

Scribe: Feryaz Ocakli

Attendees:
Crystal Moore
Marta Brunner
Feryaz Ocakli
Bina Gogineni
Steve Ives
Riley Filister
Michael Orr


I. Minutes from 10.11.18 were approved.
II. Updates: CEPP was asked by a faculty member to investigate minors on campus. We have no time for this request this week, but we will return to this issue later.
III. Discussed two sub-committees: senior coda and bridge experience. Bridge experience sub-committee is now populated. The senior coda sub-committee still needs more members. These sub-committees are now refining the criteria, so we will not have further open fora once the sub-committees are done with their work. Discussed if we may include student members to these sub-committees. This will depend on whether students are available to serve.

We discussed an email from Ron Seyb regarding a sub-committee for the language study requirement. The question concerns students who score sufficiently low on TOEFL, IELTS, or other relevant exams, and therefore need to take an ELL course. Would this fulfill the language study requirement? How do we determine who needs to take ELL? CEPP’s position is that students shouldn’t be required to take ELL instead of a world language. If a student who needs to improve their English skills would like to take ELL and have that course fulfill the language study requirement, this would be appropriate. Yet, this cannot be self-selected, since we do not want students who are actually quite good at English to choose to do ELL in order to avoid taking a world language. Therefore, some of these exam results may be consulted. 

One committee member suggested that in-class diagnostic tests that are conducted in some of the existing English courses may be useful for the purpose of determining who should take an ELL course. This would have to be coordinated with advising.

Ron Seyb and Michael Marx already have names who could populate the language study requirement sub-committee, but they would also like to include others who are interested.
IV. Discussed a faculty question regarding the “in the major” requirements. Does each department need to fulfil every dimension of the five in the major requirements? Is it possible for a department to focus on covering some of the competencies, and not others? CEPP’s position is that all majors need to fulfill each of the five “in the major” requirements. However, there will be flexibility in terms of which dimensions of the in the major requirements need to be fulfilled. A department may choose to focus on some of these dimensions, and not others. This will be finalized by the departments through their assessment projects.
V. Discussed the review of quantitative student evaluations of teaching. Bringing in outside experts as well as reconvening the CEPP committee that created the existing version were discussed. 

We discussed meeting with the prior CEPP members who oversaw the creation of the existing quantitative evaluations. We will invite them to one of our weekly meetings to hear about the deliberations they had.

We may also meet with faculty who were involved in institutional effectiveness.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting ended at 10:45 am.
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